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AGM    7th October 2018 Westerfolds Park

2.10pm opening of meeting Sunday 7th October 2018

The following documents were made available to all attendees:

· Annual General Meeting 2017-2018 Agenda

· Annual General Meeting 2016-2017 Minutes of Meeting (draft)

· Annual Report including Financial Statements 2017-2018
ATTENDANCE LIST

	Alison Dews
	Vic Sprint Paddlers
	                      Delegate

	Bernard Boulton
	            Kirinari Kayak Club
	Delegate

	Larry Robb
	Essendon Canoe Club
	Delegate

	Brian Cooper
	Kirinari Kayak Club
	Delegate

	Craig Woodhead
	Footscray CC
	Delegate

	Dale Tomlinson
	Canoe Polo
	Chair


	Eugene Stackpole
	Patterson Lakes CC
	Delegate

	Geoff  Baird
	INCC
	Marathon Committee

	Graeme Bowes
	Ballarat CC
	Delegate

	Jill Bassett
	MCC
	Delegate

	John Shields
	Vic Canoe Club
	Delegate

	John Young
	INCC
	Marathon  Chair

	Leanne Nicholls
	Yarra Valley Kayaking
	Delegate 

	Lyne Strmecki
	MCC
	STC Committee

	Mike Lau Gooey
	Eltham College CC
	Delegate

	Patrick Maclean
	            Fairfield CC
	Delegate

	Ralph Wright
	            Bellarine Paddlers
	Delegate

	Rowan Doyle
	Fairfield CC
	Sprint Committee Chair

	Roy Farrance
	CPRT
	Delegate

	Russel Bassett
	MCC
	Slalom Tech. Committee Chair

	Lachlan Bassett
	MCC
	

	Rob Godwin
	INCC
	Delegate

	Tim Roadley
	YMACC
	Delegate

	Dita Pahl
	CPRT
	

	
	PHONE IN AND VIDEO LINK DELEGATES
	

	Robert Caldwell
	North East CC
	Delegate

	Annie Gibbs
	North East CC
	

	Matt Mann
	Goldfields Paddlers
	Delegate

	Roger Douglas
	Bendigo CC
	Delegate

	Russell Wood
	Mitta Mitta Canoe Club
	Delegate

	Mick Leverett
	            Barwon Heads Canoe Club
	Delegate

	Kate Leverett
	            Barwon Heads Canoe Club
	

	
	
	

	
	
	

	
	           STAFF AND DIRECTORS
	

	Roz Manester
	CV Staff
	Membership and Club Support

	Sandra Reaburn
	           CV Staff
	Finance Officer

	
	
	

	Mark Heggie
	           CV  Staff
	Executive Officer

	
	
	

	
	
	

	Paul Loughran
	
	CV Director

	Paul Grant
	            President   Chair
	CV Director

	Lawrie Chenoweth
	
	            CV Director

	Margaret Buck


	
	            CV Director

	Joe Alia
	
	            CV Director

	Georgina Wakim
	
	            CV Director

	Connie Todaro
	           Paddle Australia Director
	

	
	
	

	
	           APOLOGIES
	

	Allison Parkinson
	           Northeast CC
	

	Avenel Casson
	           Tarwin River
	

	Barry Bell
	           Shepparton CC
	

	Cameron Mc Mullen
	           Coaching Evolution
	

	Chris Wharton 
	           Wildwater Chair
	

	
	APOLOGIES CONTINUED
	

	Dean Jones
	Coaching Evolution
	

	Jan Anderson
	Eltham College Canoe Club
	

	Ken Mc Mullen
	Echuca Moama CC
	

	Lawrence Cavendon
	Whitehorse CC
	

	Lynette Austin
	Kananook Creek CC
	

	Warwick Draper
	MCC
	

	Chris McGinty
	Swan Hill CC
	

	Ben Johnson 
	Warrnambool Kayak Club
	

	Neil Grierson
	Fairfield CC
	

	Anthony Duffin 
	Swan Hill CC
	


Mark Heggie recognized the Traditional Owners and Lands.
Motion to accept minutes from 2016/2017  
Craig Woodhead Footscray Canoe Club
Second by Rowan Doyle Fairfield Canoe Club
Paul Grant – 
Welcomed the clubs and explained the process to the delegates how regional clubs will be joining us for the AGM via video link. Remote delegates will be able to vote VIA SMS to a mobile phone; the phone will not identify voters.

 Paul thanked SRV for their support and funding to allow the regional clubs to participate in the AGM.

Paul recognised the Canoeing Victoria/ Paddle Victoria name change and the way it was handled with the on again off again process and apologised for the confusion it created.
The incoming new Paddle Australia EO Phil Jones inherited the name change and recognised the process was not ideal. The name change was to be inclusive of “All Paddling”.  It is now recognised that significant polices and strategies should have been presented in conjunction with the name change.

Canoeing Victoria will change their name to Paddle Victoria as from the 15th October, 2018. Canoeing Victoria acknowledged and thanked all the volunteers for all their contributions towards the association.

Paul asked Lawrie Chenoweth to present the financial reports.
Lawrie mentioned that the association has had a fairly breakeven year. 2 or 3 of the disciplines have had a surplus with the other making a loss. The disciplines in the future will try to run more profitable events and the newly formed committees are becoming more active and sustainable. 
Looking to the future we would like to discuss increasing membership fees as this hasn’t been increased for over 6 years. 
Lawrie congratulated the office staff on running a tight budget and continual work keeping the budget in control.
Motion to accept financial reports
Moved by Jill Bassett seconded by Rob Godwin passed.
Executive officer - Mark Heggie

Thanked Roz Manester for organising the AGM, annual report as well as running Education and Membership.
Mark pointed out the Paddle Victoria staff are all part time, ideally he would like for everyone to be full time.
Mark spoke on how lucky we are to have fantastic disciplines in Victoria with John Young and Russell Bassett are nominated for volunteer Awards with Paddle Australia. He said “We should be very proud of our disciplines and appreciate all that they do”. All our volunteers do an incredible job and we are very grateful. 

Disciplines were then asked to present their reports
Slalom Technical Committee - Russell Bassett Chair-
Slalom has had a really good year with running events. Their main major event was in January. This was the Nationals and the Junior Championships which were very successful.
We have done considerable earth works at the Goulburn with the help from sponsors including Melbourne Canoe Club contributing $5000 and a successful crowd funding appeal to the paddling community.
Marathon - John Young
We held 23 events throughout the year. Numbers are flat at the moment. We are trying to get members to the events. The challenge is to get juniors participating as they are the grassroots and the future of the sport. There is a need to get junior programs firing. Marathon did very well at the Nationals with the bulk of the paddlers being from Victoria. The Victorian Marathon has been holding skills workshop throughout the state with all coaches donating their time. A big thank you to our all the volunteers that are needed to run the events, it would not happen without your contributions.
Sprint - Rowan Doyle
Sprint is in the opposite position to Marathon but we are moving forward coming from a very low base we are trying to get people to participate in Victoria.
 With the help from the new committee we are running events more efficiently and running to time. Moving forward we are hoping to run more events. Highlights for the year are the successful Victorian’s AJ Reynolds and Hannah Scott.
Polo - Dale Tomlinson
Canoe Polo has been going through a change at the moment. We are setting a strategic plan for the future. We are trying to maintain members and we have a lot of novice players at the moment but do not retain them. Members complain about cost of the events especially the Richmond pool fees. These fees will be coming down as we have worked out that we need to be off the water by 10.30pm otherwise we are hit with higher pool fees. 
Victorian Canoe Polo won overall a National Championships in Adelaide. I would like to thank the volunteers with all their set up times, refereeing and organising the events.
Wildwater - Chris Wharton
Spoken by Lyne Strmecki
Wildwater has increased their junior participation. They have been running separate events to Slalom. In the future our aim is to run more events and to get more boats for the juniors. There is disappointment that Nationally Slalom and Wild Water events have been separated. 
Paul Grant - Acknowledged the work of Russell, Dale, Rowan, John and Chris and thanked for their ongoing efforts and contributions.
Election of Directors
Roz Manester explained the Exhaustive Ballot to the delegates and to the regional clubs.
Scrutineers John Young and Brian Cooper were appointed from the floor to distribute and gather voting forms; they also gathered and counted votes that came in by text from video delegates.
All nominees gave a short presentation to the delegates.
Voting Process commenced with the election of President of the Board as there was only one nomination received, Paul Grant, 
Paul Grant’s position as President was endorsed by vote of the delegates.
Paul Grant was elected President.

As there was four nominations received for the two vacant board positions there would be an exhaustive ballot.
In the first round of Voting for Board member - Kate Leverett was successful.
In the second round of voting for Board member – Dita Pahl was successful.
The two unsuccessful nominees for the Board positions Joe Alia and Margaret Buck were thanked for their service and contributions over the years as board members.
Special resolution Motion regarding gender equality
The resolution 
25.3 Gender Equity 

(a) The Board will strive for true gender equity in Board representation. 

(b) No one gender is to constitute less than 25% of the Board numbers at any one time. 

(c) Should any casual vacancy arise which operates to cause the representation of any gender to constitute less than the requirement set out in Rule 25.3b, the remaining Directors will act to fill the casual vacancy in accordance with Rule 28.3 and using best endeavours to restore genuine gender equity but at a minimum of 25%.  For the avoidance of doubt, where despite its best endeavours, the Board is unable to achieve gender equity in filling a casual vacancy, the Board can fill the casual vacancy as it considers appropriate and will not be in breach of Rule 25.3b. 
Will replace with
“At any given time a minimum of 40% of the board must be of each gender.”
Paul Grant spoke in favour of the resolution explaining that as well as been a requirement from Sport and Recreation Victoria to be eligible for any of their support and grants it’s important and healthy for our organisation. Different genders and different points of view need to be shown and heard right through our structure.
It was explained that voting would be –
 By show of hands and must be 75% to pass the motion
Paul read out the motion.
Voting was 17 out of 20 in favour of the motion were carried.
Volunteers Awards
Nominations for Volunteer of the Year 2018

Paul Grant and Mark Heggie spoke about each volunteer and presented them with a certificate and book as a thank you
The Nominees for Volunteer of the Year

Geoff Baird
Russell Bassett

Barry Bell

Allison Parkinson

Tim Roadley

John Young

The winner of this year’s Volunteer of the Year is John Young

Meeting closed 3.35pm 
